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Operations Update 

 

Plant Operations – Plant operations and treatment were good during the month of 

December. 

 
  

Maintenance Update 
 

 

PLC Upgrades at Meter Stations – Upgrades at the meter stations and plant SCADA 

are near completion. LW Allen will be back on January 22nd to resolve a few 
discrepancies in the programming of the new processors.  

 
Laser Flow Meter Modems – Received the Flow-link Pro Software and modems to 

connect with the laser flow meters. When the plant gets the micro SIM cards for the 
modems Mulcahy Shaw will assist in startup. 

 
Headworks Heating/Ventilation Unit – The Variable Frequency Drive for the exhaust 

fan for the heating/ventilation unit had failed the first part of December. A new drive 
was not available until the first part of January. Had a slightly bigger drive in horse 

power at the plant that was for a reuse pump.  It was installed and programmed so 
the building would have heat until the proper drive comes in.  

  
Plant Pickup Truck – The plant is in the process of replacing the pickup truck.  The 

new truck is currently on order and is due mid to late February. It will be a 2021 

Chevrolet Silverado 2500 with a plow package. The total cost after trade-in is 
$27,545.00. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Kevin Skogman 
Director of Operations & Maintenance 


